	



Minutes of Special Policy & Finance Sub-Committee

Meeting Date:

Wednesday, 19 October 2005, starting at 5.30pm

Present:

Councillor C J Holtom (Chairman)

Councillors:


In attendance:  Chief Executive, Director of Resources, Financial Services Manager.

Also in attendance: None.

425
APOLOGIES

Apologies for absence from the meeting were submitted on behalf of Councillor R J Thompson.

426
PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

There was no public participation.

427
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

There were no declarations of interest.

428
STATEMENT OF ACCOUNTS 2004/05

The Director of Resources explained that because the Statement of Accounts had to be published by 31 October, it was necessary to call a meeting of the Policy and Finance Sub-Committee.  He went through his report which referred to the following:

(i)
The only change of any significance to the accounts following their audit had been the release of a creditor for £183k previously held for housing benefit subsidy.  The auditors had agreed this creditor should be released to general fund balances.


This meant the Council had a surplus of £270k on its general fund and general fund balances of £1.88m.

(ii)
Members considered the SAS610 report from PricewaterhouseCoopers regarding the communication of relevant audit matters to those charged with governance.


The Director of Resources said this report was very pleasing and reflected how well the closure of accounts process had gone.

(iii)
The Director of Resources explained the letter of representation which was required by our external auditors.  The letter sets out responsibilities of the Chief Financial Officer (in our case the Director of Resources) and also makes statements giving assurance that controls/policies exist and no fraud exists.

(iv)
The Director of Resources commented that now the audit of our accounts was complete we would be able to publish our accounts shortly.  This would be done before the deadline of 31 October 2005.


Members then asked a number of questions regarding the Statement of Accounts 2004/05 to which the Director of Resources and Financial Services Manager responded.

RESOLVED:
That Committee

1.
agree to the letter of representation requested by PricewaterhouseCoopers;

2.
accept the SAS610 report; and

3.
approve the publication of the Council’s accounts for 2004/05.

The meeting closed at 6pm.

If you have any queries on these minutes please contact Marshal Scott (414430).
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